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 December 2nd 

P & C Meeting 7pm 

 
 December 2nd -   

13th 

School swimming 

scheme 

 
 December 3rd-5th 

School Show 

 

 December  10th 

Year 1 Odeon 5 

Cinemas Xmas Party 

      Wednesday 27th  November, 2019                  Term 4  Week 7 

Phone: Primary : 6362 6369  
               Infants:  6362 1992  
               Fax:         6361 7923       
Website: orange-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

This week our school celebrates great success on so many fronts, starting with the 

amazing performance at the School Spectacular on Friday and Saturday. It was an 

extraordinary spectacle seeing 5500 students performing at Qudos Arena at Sydney’s 

Olympic Stadium. Orange Public was splendidly represented by our 16 dancers. A huge 

congratulations to the students involved and to the amazing talents of Mrs Bird and Mrs 

Howell who worked with the girls and boys not only throughout the week, but also the 

year in preparation of the event.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our second success has been the OPS boys Cricket team who yesterday joined three other 

teams in the state finals of the PSSA competition. OPS won the first game against 

Narooma and bowled them out for 70. We were successful in chasing them down by the 

10th over securing the win. They progressed through to the final against Kingscliff and we 

made 102 runs in 20 overs. This time the boys were chased down by Kingslcliff through to 

the 18th over with Kingscliff taking the win. We would like to congratulate the OPS team 

on a fantastic effort in securing a spot in the final and for showing great sportsmanship on 

the day. Well done boys. 
 

Over the last few weeks the school has been very fortunate to have many University 

students in our classrooms as they complete practical teaching experience component 

requirements of their degrees. It is always a delight to have additional staff in the school 

and we thank these teachers for their input into teaching the children at OPS. 
 

I have been very impressed with the recent painting at the school which has really 

brightened up our surroundings in a number of ways. I would again like to thank the 

students and staff for being flexible in their learning environments during the painting. The 

conclusion of the painting should be very soon. 
 



This week the school will be involved in a very special program in conjunction with the University of 

Newcastle. The program titled ‘Smart Science’ deals with electricity and STEM projects and provides an 

experience for students to do experiments in science. We are very excited for the visit and the school will 

also host several other schools during the two days. 

 

This week the school has been working hard in readiness for the School Production that will commence next 

week. The class items are looking great with the children very excited to be performing in only a matter of 

days. 

 

The second week of 2020 kindergarten transition has commenced this week and again we are so delighted 

to see the smiles and lovely personalities of our new students. We are really looking forward to 2020 and all 

staff have commented on what a lovely group of children will be coming to OPS. 

 

The school will commence the annual swim school next week for the two week intensive swim training 

program. Children in years 2-6 who are unable to complete a swim of 25 metres without assistance or 

stopping. Children are reminded to bring their swim wear each day and a towel. Parents are  also asked to 

ensure their child has spare underwear in their bag each day and a good idea is to have it in a plastic reseal 

bag so it doesn’t get wet. Sunscreen, a brush or a comb is also important to have along with goggles if 

possible. This activity would be probably the most important skill children could have to ensure their own 

personal safety when near water and as all Australians enjoy the beach, lakes and rivers I can’t stress the 

need that all children should be able to swim.  

 

 

Have a great week  

 

Bradley Tom 

Principal 

     

 _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Registration to learn an instrument in 2020 

 
Students in Years 3-6 (2020) should register their interest for learning any instrument 

offered next year with Mrs Sawyer to ensure their preferred instrument is available.  

 

Year 2 (2020) students can also register to learn a string instrument (violin, viola or 

cello). These instruments come in many different sizes which is why we have been able to 

expand this part of our music program to Year 2. The Conservatorium will be ordering new 

instruments (available for hire) soon, so register your interest ASAP.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

PSSA Boys Cricket 
On Thursday OPS boys cricket team played Cherrybrook PS in Lithgow. Winning the toss we elected to bat. Runs were 

difficult for Cherrybrook and at the drinks break they were 3-38. After drinks, runs were easier and Cherrybrook’s 

opener eventually retired on 40. Cherrybrook finished their innings  6-99. Dan 2-13, Zac 1-5, Toby 2-35, Tom 2-11.  

Congratulations need to go to all members of the team in the way they fielded and supported each other. Restricting 

runs enabled us to bat with confidence. 

Our openers Will (17) and Tom (30) got us off to a great start. They were supported by Zac 37 n.o and Toby 10 n.o. 

We reached 100 in 13th over. 

With the win we are TOP 4 in the state. On 26th November we play Narooma PS in the semi-final at Raby. The winner 

moves straight in to the final on the same day. 

 

Debbie Smith 

Coach 



 

 

 

 

 

2019 Armaleka now on sale at the  

Primary and Infants Offices  $25.00 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

OPS - 2019 School Year Dates 

December 2 P & C Meeting, 7pm, Primary Staff Room 

December 2 - 13 Year 2 - 6 Learn to Swim Program 

December 3 - 5 

School Show - Thank you, Mr Disney 

4/12/19 - 7pm - Sold Out 

5/12/19 - 11am - Tickets from OPS Primary 

5/12/19 - 7pm - Sold Out 

December 10 
Year 1 -  Odeon 5 Cinemas Christmas 

party 

December 11 ,12 
Kinder - Australian Fossil & Mineral 

Museum, Adventure Playground excursion 

December 13 Year 6 Borenore Cave Excursion 

December 16 

Presentation Day - OPS Communal Hall 

K - 2 - 10am to 11am 

Year 3 & 4 - 11.30am to 12.30pm 

Year 5 & 6 - 1pm to 2pm 

December 17 Stage 2 Reward day - Movie excursion 

December 17 Year 2 PCYC excursion, Christmas party 

December 17 Year 6 Farewell Dinner & Disco 

December 18 
Year 6 Right of Passage & SRC Induction 

Starting at 2pm 

December 18 Last day for Students 2019 

January 29 First day for Students 2020 

January 30 
P&C Welcome BBQ &  

Parent Information Sessions 

February 5 
Parent Teacher Interviews - 3.30pm to 6pm 

Details to follow 

February 12 
Parent Teacher Interviews - 3.30pm to 6pm 

Details to follow 

March 9-13 Year 6 Point Wolstoncroft Excursion 

OPS Assemblies 

Kindergarten Monday’s  9.10am 

Year 1 Monday’s  9.10am 

Year 2 Monday’s  9.10am 

OPS Sport 

K-2 Every Friday 

Year 3-6 Every Friday 

Tickets for the matinee show on 

Thursday 5th December are available at 

the Primary office. 
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Clothing Pool 2019 

Any Donations would be greatly appreciated and can be dropped off at anytime  

at the Primary front office. 

The Clothing Pool is located at the Primary Campus— Sale Street building. The Clothing Pool does not have EFTPOS 

facilities.  Cash Only. 

 

 

 

 

If you are able to volunteer in  our Clothing 

Pool please call  Jane Howell 0414 242 823 
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